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  Windsor, North Carolina 

July 1, 2019 

WORK SESSION  

 

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners met their regular meeting today inside the 

Commissioners Room, 106 Dundee Street, Windsor, NC. The following members were present 

or absent: 

 

 

Present:  Greg Atkins, District II 

  Tammy A. Lee, District III 

  John Trent, District IV 

Ernestine (Byrd) Bazemore, District V 

 

      

Absent: Ronald “Ron” Wesson, District I 

 

 

Staff Present:  County Manager Scott Sauer  

  Assistant County Manager Juan Vaughan, II.  

  Clerk to the Board Sarah Tinkham 

  Finance Director William Roberson 

  Assistant to the County Manager Dominique Walker 

  TGOW Project Manager Robin Payne     

   

      

Gene Motley of the Roanoke-Chowan News Herald was present from the media. 

 

 

 

 

CALLED TO ORDER 

 

Chairman Trent called the meeting to order.    
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WORK SESSION  

 

Presentation by MHAworks regarding bid negotiations and consider approval of contract 

award to A.R. Chesson for construction of joint facility for library, cooperative extension 

offices and community room. 

 

Albi McLawhorn of MHAworks was present to assist the Board in moving forward with the 

needed documents for the joint Cooperative Extension/Library facility.   

 

In an email sent to the Board on June 27, Mr. McLawhorn outlined needed negotiations, and he 

is requesting a directive from the Board to move forward with A.R. Chesson, and the 

construction contract pending all needed changes are made. 

 

There was a short discussion, and Mr. McLawhorn answered questions per the Board’s request. 

 

Commissioner Bazemore made a MOTION to move forward with Mr. McLawhorn’s 

recommended changes in reference to the bid tabulations including approval for the construction 

contract award to A.R. Chesson in the amount of $3,688,099.  Commissioner Lee SECONDED 

the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.  

 

MHAworks will use this information to populate the AIA construction contract for review and 

approval by the Owner and General Contractor.  

 

The award letter is below: 
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Based on tonight’s vote, the Bertie County Board of Commissioners will proceed with the 

Recommendation to Award Letter for the Bertie County Library and Cooperative Extension 

building. 

 

 

 

Consider recommendation for audit proposal for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2019 

 

Alan Thompson of Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams & Co, P.A. was present to formally introduce 

himself to the Board.  He also discussed the area counties his firm has completed audit services 

for including Chowan, 

 

Mr. Thompson answered questions from the Board as needed. 

 

Chairman Trent made a MOTION to move forward with the proposed contract between Bertie 

County and Thompson, Price, Scott and Adams & Co., P.A. for a fee of $51,250 and the fee for 

assisting in the preparation of the Finance Statement and AFIR is $3,500, making the total audit 

price $54,750.  These prices are for the year ending June 30, 2019.  Any additional services will 

be billed at $120 per hour.  Bertie County reserves the option to renew the audit services contract 

for an additional two years, in increments of one year, under the same terms, charges, and 

conditions as contained in the contract.  Commissioner Lee SECONDED the motion.  The 

MOTION PASSED unanimously.    

 

Other Updates 

 

County Manager Sauer briefly updated the Board about the latest plans to improve the Bertie 

County Animal Shelter.  The latest plans would allow for an entire renovation of the now 

outdoor facility.  It would include a 2,500 square foot, indoor facility with electricity.  A new 

draft of the plans should be available to the Board in August.  Input from Animal Shelter 

Director, Dianne Cowand, will also be solicited to ensure the new building can meet as many 

needs as possible. 

 

Next, the County Manager requested that the Board have an open discussion about the needed 

beach usage rules at the new Bertie Beach (formerly known as Tall Glass of Water – TGOW).  

He distributed a list of proposed items to be included.   

 

Regarding rules for the TGOW site, the following rules were suggested, and the Board made one 

addition to the rules (in red) below: 

 

• Park is open day light hours only. 

 

• No parking on the beach—vehicles must stay up on the top level. 

 

• No alcohol. 

 

• No glass containers. 
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• No fires. 

 

• Swimming at your own risk. 

 

• Children must be supervised by an adult at all times. 

 

• Boat launching for canoes, kayaks, paddle boards, etc. only. 

 

• No motor boat launching. 

 

• Trash must be carried out or placed in appropriate containers. 

 

• Please respectful of other beach visitors: 

 

• No smoking 

 

• No pets 

 

• No loud music 

 

• No foul language 

 

• Surveillance cameras have been installed. 

 

• No firearms. 

 

 

 

After the discussion, the Board gave a directive to Administrative staff to ensure all needed signs 

were posted as quickly as possible. 

 

The Board also reviewed a 10-minute video of Bertie Beach Day highlights.   

 

Vice Chairman Atkins reiterated his enthusiasm for an RV Park at the TGOW site, as well as the 

potential of more events there.  A music amphitheater was also discussed.   

 

There was also a brief discussion about why certain roads in the County were being repaved 

particularly because the houses on the roads themselves were vacant due to significant flooding 

and flood damage in recent years. 

 

The meeting recessed at approximately 5:30pm. 
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RECESS 

 

The Chairman RECESSED this meeting until 6:00 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

______________________________ 

                                           John Trent, Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________   

              Sarah Tinkham, Clerk to the Board 


